
Testimony

I was truly blessed at The Women's Fellowship/Tea 11/23/2019. The subject matter was
powerful; "Anticipating New Things" my Lord! Isaiah 43:19 It was so encouraging to see women
from different walks of life come together to fellowship,dine at the table of the Lord and to
receive spiritual impartation. God used our host to provide guidance, relevant subject matter,
spiritual and natural food. Come on, it doesn't get any better than this! The literature that was
provided was very thorough,very encouraging.We learned about the nature and work ethics of
the ant. And was able to better understand how our behavior and work ethics in the kingdom
should be. Just like the ants, we will be diligent, focused and undivided. We prayed together, we
declared some things together, shed tears together, broke bread together, and shared the Word
of God. There were women with various needs; that's why the Word and Prayer were şuch a big
part of this fellowship. I want to just thank God for the vision and love that he has given to our
own, Evangelist Tammy Gilbert. I truly left the Women's Fellowship, inspired and anticipating
new things for my own life!!! And that's what it's all about, being edified, encouraged, helping
one another and being strengthened for the journey.

- Missionary Gloria Henderson


